Winter 2011 Volume 1, Issue 2

## Peover Superior Parish Newsletter

#### Parish Council News

Happy new year

to all! It has been a busy few Lane side months for the Parish Council. Parish Fie

Affordable housing S106 agreement is being drawn up. The S106 dictates who will be eligible for the housing and so is an important document for the Parish Council to be involved with.

The Play equipment has also had some work done. With the rocking horse being renovated and the swings being repainted!

Also the Parish Council has been successful in securing some funding from Manchester Airport Community Fund towards the installation of new fencing and a kissing gate

# IF YOU DON'T REPORT THEM, THEY WILL ONLY GET WORSE!

Potholes in our roads are a constant problem but Cheshire East Highways team cannot repair the potholes if they do not know about them.

You can report a pot hole via www.cheshireeast.gov.uk and go to 'Report a highway fault'. If you don't have access to the internet please contact the Highways team on 0845 002 0666.

along the Stocks
Lane side of the
Parish Field. With
the Parish council
funding the rest of the cost.
Work has commenced this month
and hopefully be completed by
the Summer.

Contact Details for the Parish Council: Liz McGrath (Clerk) Parkgate Farm Sudlow Lane, Tabley, Kntusford. WA16 0TW

*Phone*: 01565 653844 (daytime office hours) *Emil*: council@ overpeover.com

Your Parish Council:

John Bennett 01565 Chairman 722406

 Gordon
 01565

 McGrath
 722762

 Peter
 07831

 Clarkson
 361400

Bessie 01625 Coppack 861733

 Anthony
 01625

 Dobell
 861454

Sheila Read 01625

861475

Barry 01625 Wienholdt 861488

Jill Wille 01625 860789

# BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION 2011

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED- Can you spare a couple of hours to paint the Cheshire Railings, pick up litter or tidy up communal spaces?

The Parish Council are hoping to secure some volunteer help from Radbroke Hall but all offers of help would be appreciated in preparation of the Best Kept Village Competition 2011.

CONTACT LIZ (01565 653844/council@overpeover.com)

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS MAY 2011



Your Council NEEDS YOU!

Parish Council Elections take Place in May this year. If you are interested in becoming a parish councillor please come along to a Parish Council meeting or speak to one of the current Parish Councillors or the Clerk.

The deadline for Declarations is 4th April 2011.

See village news and information, including this newsletter, on the village website: WWW.OVETPEOVET.COM

#### **BROADBAND**

#### We NEED your HELP!

#### Message from St Lawrence's





Much work has been done to try and gain higher speed broadband in Over Peover. The Parish was to be part of a pilot scheme to improve the broadband coverage but this scheme has been delayed

in red tape and government bureaucracy with DE-

FRA.

Kathy Doyle has copies of letters the parish can send on 13th March-Prayer and Pancakes the website.

www.overpeover.com. These letters are to George Osborne speaking in support of the BT/Cheshire Scheme and asking 3rd April—Mothering Sunday for the red tape to be unravelled!

If you would like 'hard' copies of the letters please contact Kathy via email (doylekathym@gmail.com) or The Clerk.

The Church is closed for rewiring from January through to March. Family Festivals will take place at the village hall at 4 p.m.

13th February-

Valentine Messages

And then back in the church for A lesson in juggling! 24th April—Easter—Create a Giant Easter Tree

#### Message from Methodist Chapel



We are pleased to contribute to the new Over Peover Parish news and look forward to learning more about the different things happening in the village.

Following problems from burst pipes after the exceptionally cold December we are now relieved to be back to holding our weekly Sunday afternoon service in Chapel at 2.30.p.m. Anyone who would like to join us would be very welcome. We also have a good-sized meeting room plus kitchen, toilet and parking facilities available for hire. Please get in touch with me about this or anything else I could help you with. Jackie Betts, Minster 01565 872957

j.betts321@btinternet.com



Forer Superio

#### **HOMEWATCH**

Knutsford Rural Polic-



### Alpha



ing have asked that residents be vigilant about locking up vehicles even when stored in garages. In November 2010 thefts were reported from vehicles left unlocked in garages. You are reminded also to remove valuables from your vehicles.

If you are leaving your property empty even for a few days consider using timer switches to turn lights on, especially this time of year.

#### FOSA - Friends of the School Association

Course St Lawrence's are run-

ning an Alpha Course -An opportunity to explore the meaning of life. Beginning on 5th May at Lower Peover School for 10 weeks. Each session will begin with a meal at 7.30 pm. For more info or to book a place contact Jane Lloyd (vicar) (01565 722304)

The Friends of the School Association (FOSA) is ambitiously trying to raise £7000 to replace the broken climbing frame, upgrade part of the playground and start

the badly needed refurbishment of the staff room. We are always grateful for the support of the local community at our fundraising events and would warmly accept any offers of help or any ideas for a new local community and school event.

All events are listed on the school website, but some dates for your diaries include the Plant Sale and Farmers Market ( $7^{\text{th}}$  May – forms for advance plant orders will be delivered or available from the school), the Summer Fair (25th June) and an evening social event at the beginning of July.

Please contact Angela Teste (01625 860036) if you have any queries, suggestions or offers of help.